
Regular Meeting of the Management Committee of UWSA Day Care 
Minutes for April 24, 2025 @ 4:30pm in person / ZOOM



In Attendance:
· Kim Paz (Chair)
· Justin Friesen (Vice-Chair) 
· Robyn Liddle
· Ioulia Berdnikova (Daycare Director)
· Yeojin Lee (Daycare Staff)
· Nathan Laser (Member/parent)
· Nadine Vroom (Member/parent)
· Vanessa Wiedeman (Secretary/parent)
· Chelsea Drane (Member / parent)
· Marcela Castro (Member / parent)
· Debbie Frose (Member/parent)
· Andrei Hillonov (Member/parent)
· Jim Mclandress (Consultant Conflict Management)

Regrets:
· Joshua Hofmeister (Treasurer)
· Ted Turner (UWSA Staff)
· Brandon Deamel (Member/parent)
· Joshua Hofmeister (Treasure / parent)
· Sarah Reilly (Member/parent)
· Sanoji Wijenayake (Member/parent)
· Mathew Busilla (Member/parent)
· Tom Sidebottom (UWSA Representative)


1.0   Start Meeting
1.1 Call Meeting to Order by Justin @ 4:29pm

2.0 Agenda and Minutes Approval
2.1 April 24, 2025 Agenda (Vanessa W./Andrei H., approved)
2.2 March 27, 2025 Minutes (Vanessa W./Andrei H., approved)

3.0 New Business

3.1 Introduction of a Management Committee members
3.2 James E. McLandress updates on the UWSA / Daycare project
3.3 Election of the Management Committee Chair, Vice Chair, Treasure, and Secretary
3.4 Motioned moved and all members voted in
   3.5 Panic buttons project update-Ted and Ioulia met with University to discuss costs and details    of the project. University will donate labour and daycare will pay close to $100,000.00

3.6 ECE Week April 28 – May 2, 2025-Thank you notes, sweaters with UWSA logo, Baked goods in the morning, and pots with seeds.
4.0 Reports
4.1 Daycare’s Director report-see attached 
4.2 Financial update-Accepted, Andrei H. & Debbie F.
4.3 We still do not have an audit statement for 2023/24

     5.0 In-Camera

6.0 Next Meeting Date & Adjournment
6.1  Next Meeting Date: May 22, 2025 @ 4:30
6.2 Adjournment 6:00pm






















Director’s report April 2025

Enrollment
· Daycare is at 104.58 % enrollment 
· 64 spaces are allocated for the students. Ther are 57 children enrolled now. We are working hard to use every availability to reach 64. I will give updates on it monthly.
Staff update
· There are 39 staff on a payroll now. This number includes one staff (ECE III) on the long-term disability.
· There are 83.7% of trained staff in a center.
· 4 staff (CCAs) enrolled in ECE II program.
· 2 ECE II are taking Developmental Studies courses. After graduation they will be qualified for ECE III certification. 
· Staff meeting was on April 8. We had a URIS training. 
Other items
· Daycare received a federal grant for 4 summer youth staff (3 CCAs and 1 gardener).
· 3 counter tops in PS4,5,6 were replaced and another 3 will be replaced May 5, 2025.
· Health and Safety meeting is due and is scheduled for April 28, 2025.

Program
We are continuing with speech and language program, yoga sessions, guitar Garry and Dee entertainment and music with Margo until end of May. We are planning to have a summer program for June – August.
Team leaders started to plan summer program (June – August). We are planning some field trips but want to utilize our new green space for the special events.

Room 4, 5, 6 (presented by Julianna C.) 
Spring break was the beginning of April, so we planned some fun activities. We had Deanna come and do special music, our all-day field trip to Kid’s City, Our Own Ioulia did some AMAZING Science experiments with the children, Movie - on the big screen in Room 6 – My Neighbor Totoro, and nature crafts.  

We spend a lot of time outside after lunch every day. We decided to change it up and go to the Rec Plex once a week and play games and run around in the gym. 

We continue with our cooking classes with Room 4 making energy balls – Yum, and Room 5 making some fruit popsicles. Next week it will be Room 6’s turn to share something yummy. 

Each of our rooms made individual Easter baskets in a very creative way. They were sent home with little treats inside to enjoy.  Spring and Easter lent itself to a lot of fun activities for the children to explore and create. We continue to watch our plants grow. We had a lot of discussions about what we could grow in the gardens at the daycare. Some vegetables like beans, tomatoes, lettuce, cucumber, and more. 

We are starting to discuss with the children about earth day which happens on April 22.   We talked about our Earth and what you might see if you were looking down from space at the Earth.  Greens, blues, and white. (Representing the land that is covered in grass and trees, oceans and rivers and lakes, and snow and clouds that are white.)
  
We also talk about how we can take care of the earth… we can put garbage into garbage cans, we can look at the items that we are throwing away and make decisions on which ones can be recycled and reused (Our daycare loves to recycle items for art projects). We discussed how we can also participate in a neighborhood cleanup programs. We can all do our part to help make our neighborhoods a safe place.  
   
 As we continue in Our Indigenous teaching, we looked to the medicine wheel which showed us about Spring and Earth. We also looked to the animals that were coming out of hibernation and migrating back from down south like our Canada Geese. 


Room 1,2,3 (presented by Arlene T.) 

PS123 has been focusing on the following:
The Spring season and its daily weather changes.  Children had quickly adapted from their winter gear of wearing their toques, waterproof mittens, snowpants and winter jackets to a day of +20 of almost only a t-shirt kind of day.  They can identify wet and puddly days and cool crisp windy days.  The conversations of Spring, new beginnings and watching the grass becoming greener and the potential of the soon-to-be blooming flowers. 
During our outdoor play children spend longer periods of time enjoying the beautiful weather, riding bikes and scooters, testing their climbing skills, sand and outdoor kitchen play, along with dance parties.
Children also participated in taste testing a new or different International food/treat that staff provided and shared with them.  They have also spent time learning how to count or simple words from different countries.
During the week prior to Easter, children participated in crafts and activities that involved bunnies, egg hunts, face painting and trying to be on the lookout for any bunnies they see outside.  






Infant / toddlers program (presented by Yeojin L.)
Infants
April was an exciting and enriching month in Infant Rooms 1 and 2 as we embraced Celebrate Diversity Month with a focus on international education. Our goal was to gently introduce our little ones to the beauty of cultural diversity and to help them begin to understand the importance of respect and appreciation for all people and traditions.
To make this meaningful and engaging for our infants, Gileen shared a Filipino story with the children, and we were thrilled to welcome some of our wonderful parents into the classroom! Parents read stories in French and Korean, offering the children a wonderful opportunity to hear different languages and experience the joy of multicultural storytelling. It was a heartwarming and positive experience for everyone involved, helping the children begin to recognize and celebrate the uniqueness of others.
As the seasons began to change, our infant and toddler rooms also welcomed the arrival of spring with themed crafts and sensory activities. The children created beautiful flower crafts, enjoyed colorful spring foam activities, and worked together to build a pretend garden filled with flowers, bees, and butterflies.
We also celebrated Easter with lots of fun and creativity! The children loved decorating Easter eggs, and the Easter sensory bin was a big hit—filled with hidden eggs for the children to find and explore. As a special treat, the children helped make carrot muffins and, of course, thoroughly enjoyed eating them too!
April was filled with learning, laughter, and exploration. We’re so proud of the growth and curiosity our little learners continue to show each day!
Pre-school room
We welcomed April with lots of energy and excitement, kicking off the month with fun physical activities! The children enjoyed practicing their balance skills on the balance beam, helping to strengthen coordination and body awareness. A special highlight was when Tetyana, a professional swimmer from Ukraine, introduced the children to the basics of swimming. With swimming goggles and caps on, they had a blast pretending to swim like pros!
As the weather warmed up, we embraced the joys of spring. We read springtime stories together and engaged in themed arts and crafts and sensory bin activities. The children especially loved painting eggs and creating their own unique Easter egg baskets—each one was full of creativity and color.
Looking ahead, we’re excited to focus on Earth Day later this month. We’ll be exploring ways we can help care for our planet through discussions, activities, and hands-on learning experiences. It’s going to be a meaningful and inspiring way to round out a beautiful month of growth and discovery!
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